<u>Getting things done - Victoria Park</u> #dundeewestend



A local resident recently reported as follows to me :

"We went to visit play park in Victoria Park this afternoon. Wanted to use baby swing.

I obviously had a young child with me and my adult daughter who is a power chair user.

We were unable to access the play park as no designated access path.

Grass very wet, not pram or wheelchair friendly."

I have taken this issue up with the City Council's environment management and a senior service manager has agreed to take this matter up.

Evaluation of Support Hubs in Northern Ireland published today

The Department of Justice (DoJ) today published a Research Bulletin into the Evaluation of Support Hubs in Northern Ireland.

Road improvement scheme for Barnfield Road, Lisburn

A £155,000 road improvement scheme on the Barnfield Road, Lisburn will commence on Monday 29 March.

<u>Ministers call for an end to bypassing</u> of Devolved Governments

Ministers from across the devolved governments have joined together to outline their concerns about the UK Government bypassing Devolved Governments and existing structures to allocate replacement EU funds.

<u>Dodds announces new Co-Fund NI funding</u> <u>of over £16m to support SMEs</u>

Economy Minister Diane Dodds today announced that Co-investment Fund (Co-Fund) NI is receiving additional funding of over £16m to support Northern Ireland SMEs.